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The novel coronavirus (COVID-19) is disrupting the lives of millions of Americans.  APA is working with federal and state lawmakers to ensure psychiatrists have the tools and resources you need to provide the highest quality mental health care to your patients during this time.
On March 27, 2020, the U.S. House of Representatives passed H.R. 748, the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES) Act. This is the third in a series of stimulus packages designed to bring support to our economy and public health systems that have been impacted by this pandemic.
APA worked with its congressional champions and coalition partners to ensure the legislation addresses the nation's mental health needs. As a result of these efforts, we have included some highlights of provisions included in H.R. 748 below:
1. Increased stockpile of Personal Protective Equipment, ventilators and other essential medical supplies.
1. $425 million for Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) programs, including: 
1. $250 million for Certified Community Behavioral Health Clinics 
1. $50 million for suicide prevention programs
1. $100 million for mental health and substance use disorder emergency grants
1. $4 billion for community health centers, which is $1.32 billion over current fiscal year 2020 funding levels.
1. Allows Medicare reimbursement for telemedicine for new patients, not just those seen within the last three years.
1. Improvements to patient safety by modernizing patient privacy regulation 42 CFR Part 2, so that an individual's history of SUD can be shared with their other providers.
1. A special enrollment period for patients to enroll in health insurance through the federally facilitated health insurance marketplace.
1. Suspension of the 2 percent Medicare sequester cut through December 2020.
The inclusion of these provisions built upon APA's previous success in the Coronavirus Preparedness and Response Supplemental Appropriations Act that was signed into law on March 6, 2020. This law authorized the U.S. Health and Human Services to temporarily lift restrictions on Medicare access and coverage of telehealth services, such as live videoconference consultations with doctors. You can learn more about the changes to telemedicine here. Additionally, APA has a coronavirus information hub here. We are continuously updating these pages so you have the most up-to-date information on COVID-19 related changes to your practices.
What you can do to help:
1. You are our boots on the ground during this crisis. Keep us informed of what's happening in your community - let us know if these new regulations are working or not working for you, and where the gaps in access or provision of care are. We will use these stories to shape our legislative strategies and share your story with lawmakers when appropriate.
1. Get others involved and informed. Now more than ever, APA will need your voice in Washington, DC, to support its advocacy efforts. However, not everyone is signed up to receive our alerts and Newsletter. Please forward this email to your colleagues and encourage them to sign up to receive these alert emails.
As physicians, you are on the frontline of this pandemic. APA is inspired by your efforts and is hard at work in Washington, DC, and in your states' capitals to ensure that you, your colleagues and your patients have the resources necessary to combat this pandemic.
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